
 
Greetings Ladies, 
 
In January I had the opportunity to attend the 5th District meeting and the 2nd District 
meetings. I have thoroughly enjoyed every meeting I have had the opportunity to go to. If I 
have not been to your district yet, I will be at one soon. The hospitality at every unit I have 
visited has been wonderful.  
 
I know you are working the programs, but there are several things you are hopefully working 
on…. the Americanism Essay Contest, the Poppy Poster Contest, the Oratorical Contest, Girls 
State and Scholarships. If you need more information on any of these, please contact the 
appropriate chairman. 
 
February 25-27 will find several of us at the Washington D.C. Conference. This is when we visit 
our legislators and make our voices heard on issues concerning veterans. It is a fantastic 
experience, and I encourage anyone who wishes to try to attend in the future. 
 
If your unit or post is doing something special for the American Legion’s 100th birthday, please 
let me know. Also, send pictures!!! National would like to know what the Department of KY is 
doing for this auspicious occasion.  
 
If you are planning on running for Department Historian for 2019 -2020, be sure to get your 
endorsement letter to our Department Secretary, Jennifer Mullins.  Department Officers 
announcements will go out after 1st Vice President Bonita Robey mails her announcements for 
President on March 1st. All other Department Officer’s announcements should be mailed by 
March 15th but cannot be sent until President elect Bonita’s have been received. 
 
Spring Conference is April 12-13 at the Holiday Inn Cincinnati Airport. (859-371-2233) Our 
National President Kathy Dungan will be our guest. More to come about her visit in the March 
bulletin. 
 
 
Jerilynn Kabel, President 

 

 

 



  



 
 

 

February History Bulletin 

 
"Study the Past if you would define the Future." 

Confucius 

 
 
 
Hello Ladies,  
 
Happy Valentine’s Day!  I want to thank all the Units that sent in their mid-year report, great job by 
everyone. I hope everyone is working diligently on their Unit’s History and Member’s Remember 
project. Make sure to include if your Unit is sending care packages, etc. overseas to our deployed 
men and woman.  Also include if your handing out gifts or playing bingo at the VA or community 
centers, having Valentine Day parties or helping feed/clothe the less fortunate in your area.  
Remember it’s much easier to keep track month by month rather than trying to collect and remember 
it all at the end of the year.  Make sure to get out and record / photograph all our events supporting 
our veterans and communities.  
 

• Just a reminder: History Books are due by May 1, 2019.  These can be handwritten or 
electronic. If you have any questions, just let me know. 

 
 
 
Recipe Collections 
 
I have extended our recipes collection deadline to February 15, 2019 for our cookbook.  I did this so 
that we can get more in.  We need at least 90 more to make this a huge success and I know we can 
do it!  You can write them out on the form attached or take a picture and email or text them to me.  
You can even call me and give it to me over the phone and I’ll write it up, whatever works best for 
everyone.  
 
 
Thanks for all that you do! 
 
April Stamper  
Dept. of KY Historian 
6684 Highridge Ave.  
Florence, KY 41042 
859-743-8673 
Alynne4869@gmail.com 
 
 
 

 

 

mailto:Alynne4869@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Legislative Bulletin #4 

January 18, 2019 

I am proud to say our Legislative report was in on time and with compliments from the National Legislative 

Chairman.  I was proud to write the report and hope to have even more next time for year reporting.  Please 

remember pictures and media pictures/coverage are welcome additions for me to add to the reporting.  If you 

did things during the first part of the year, no worries.  Send me what you did and I will have a head start on the 

next report.   

For all who will be attending the Washington Conference February 24th – 26th, please be sure to let me know if 

I haven’t heard from you.  I am keeping a few folks up to date on who from the Auxiliary is planning to attend.  

Here is what I know so far on the schedule of events: 

Sunday, February 24, 2019 – Candidates Reception – American Legion Post 136 

6900 Greenbelt Rd, Greenbelt, MD 20770 – 4:00pm to 6:00pm 

Buses load at Terrace Level from 3:00pm – 4:00pm 

Tuesay, February 26, 2019 – Commander’s Call – International Ballrooms East and Center, Concourse level – 

8:00AM – 11:15AM 

Gather and depart for Capital Hill at time and location to be communicated by our American Legion Legislative 

Chairman 

Also, I would like to share with you excerpts from the Southern Division Legislative Newsletter.  Below is from 

Susan Campbell: 

Please remember that the new House of Representatives and Senate sessions start on 

January 3, 2019.  So it is time to contact all of your newly elected members to introduce 

yourselves and go over the American Legion Agenda for this year with them.  It is a good 

idea to set up a good relationship with them now so that when you have an important issue 

to contact them about they will already be familiar with you. 
 

Here is information from The American Legion regarding Blue Water Navy Vietnam 

Veterans Act that will resurface early when the 116th Congress begins Jan. 3. 

https://www.legion.org/veteransbenefits/244315/legion-keep-fighting-blue-water-navy-

veterans?fbclid=IwAR1W7B7hLRlq6xnQnZV8cmedduMn8Y7F1-

DZmTFV0430UgSYeB7lcnmyaUo  
 

Legion to keep fighting for Blue Water Navy veterans 

'A handfull' of senators stops Agent Orange benefits legislation that passed House 

unanimously. 

www.legion.org 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.legion.org/


Here are a few tips from Shirley Frederick, NW Division Chairman. 

 

How do you write an effective letter or email? 

 

1. KEEP IT BRIEF-  Limit yourself to one page. Discuss only 1 bill or issue in that letter 

or email. 

 

2. IDENTIFY YOURSELF AS PART OF OUR ORGANIZATION-     A good opening 

would be: “As a regular voter and a member of the American Legion Auxiliary, I             

would…. 

 

3. DON’T BE “WORDY”. GET TO THE POINT-   When possible, list the number of the 

bill you are supporting or opposing. Give a few concise reasons why you are supporting or 

opposing a particular bill. 

 

4. GIVE YOUR COMPLETE CONTACT INFORMATION -The legislator or his or her 

aide may contact you for further information or respond to your communication. 

 

5. KEEP COPIES- Use these when you are making your reports. 

 

  

Don’t forget the following resources available: 

 

www.legion.org/legislative. 

 

Legislative Alerts-www.capwiz.com/legion/mlm/signup.  

 

ALA Legislative Group on Facebook. https://www.facebook.com/groups/ALALegislative/ 
 

We can never have too much information to help us help our nations veterans. Please share within your units 

and the districts.  The more we communicate on behalf of the American Legion’s Legislative initiatives, the 

more we push Congress to listen. 

Bonita Robey 

Department Legislative Chairman 

bcrobey@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Leadership 
February 
 
 
 
The leadership program raises awareness of ALA development opportunities. Learn and promote participation in the 
ALA Academy. 
  
Get to know the members of your unit. Help the to identify the skills they can put to use in service to our veterans. 
Survey members to identify their interests  
and skills. Match projects based on individual member's strengths. Hold a workshop or brunch focusing on preparation 
of reports and applying for awards. 
Provide the ALA pin and Unit Guidebook to new members and encourage them to go online to download information. 
Develop a plan to incorporate at least one  
aspect of leadership learning, monthly or quarterly, at meetings. Identify individuals willing to assist members who wish 
to acquire or strengthen computer skills in  
order to communicate via the internet. Participate in the ALA Academy as a unit. 
  
Their are many resources on the ALA for Veterans.org provided on the Leadership page on the National Website. You 
will find these to be very helpful in working  
your leadership program in your unit. 
  
I will be handing out The Goodwill Ambassador Award Nomination Entry forms at Winter Conference. Each unit has a 
special hardworking, dedicated Auxiliary 
member who goes above and beyond expectations to represent her unit well at all events. She is a true example of 
goodwill to her peers. Show appreciation by  
nominating her for this award. Rules are on the back of the nomination form. I will also have another form for different 
ideas and things to do to help build Leadership. 
  
I would like to have your end of year reports no later than April 15th. Please everyone, do your best on reporting so that 
I can have a great report for National from 
Kentucky. Let's be #1 in leadership. 
  
Pat Bryant 
Leadership Chairman 
Kentucky 
patnlemuel@aol.com 
206 Cardinal Drive   
Columbia Ky. 42728 
270-403-3774 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



February Cavalcade of Memories Bulletin 

 

 
WHAT I NEED FROM YOUR UNIT: 
 

• Pictures of your Unit's trophies, documents, photographs, and artifacts.  Hardcopy or 
electronic. 

• Do you have a Department President in your Unit??  If so, then send me a biography to 
preserve so others that come after can read.  (these will be posted on the Cavalcade 
Facebook, preserved at Department, and posted in the Kentucky Centennial webpage. - can 
be hardcopy or electronic) 

 
The Cavalcade of Memories chairperson preserves, displays and collects through photographs, 
documents and artifacts. 

Our department Cavalcade of Memories goal is to have 20 Units that have sent me pictures of how 
they preserve and display their trophies, documents and artifacts so we can upload to our Cavalcade 
of Memories Facebook page.  Help me reach that goal. 

There will be two trophies for the 1st and 2nd place for the Units that have the best Cavalcade of 
Memories program.  This will be judged from the end of year reports and any Facebook pictures 
submitted on the Cavalcade of Memories page. 

Every Unit that submits a report will receive a certificate at June convention.   

Cavalcade of Memories Facebook Page is:  ALA Ky Cavalcade of Memories 

https://www.facebook.com/alakycavalcade/ 

 
Shirley Davis - Cavalcade of Memories 
3376 US Highway 42W 
Carrollton, KY  41005 
502-525-3111 
shirleyannecurlindavis@yahoo.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



February 2019 Membership 

 

For all who were able to attend Winter Conference, thank you for making it a fun and learning experience. Hope 
you share with those who weren’t able to make it. 

Looking over the worksheet for membership as of January 21st, most units in the Department are working hard 
on membership, some are still struggling. Kuddos to those who are at or above 75% total goal especially Unit 12 with 
141% and Unit 16 with 113.6% of total goal. Do not lose hope there is still time to reach membership goals. Keep 
working your programs out in the community remember to keep plenty of applications on hand. Don’t forget public 
relations. It is important that everyone knows who we are, what we do and why it matters. Maybe each unit and district 
can organize a revitalization membership event with the help of unit members and the membership team. Sometimes a 
simple phone call to members encouraging renewal is all it takes. If you need a current roster with phone numbers, 
contact Jennifer at the Department office or me and we will gladly provide you with your unit roster. 

Members of the Department Membership team have navigated the roads of KY traveling to District meetings to 
reach out with units on membership issues. Questions about membership are asked and answered, some require some 
research.  I have also dealt with the administrative portion of keeping up with reports to keep members informed.  In 
working with these administrative tasks, I have discovered that some units do not have a current officer list or remittal 
address for dues at Department. With elections coming up, please make sure to send in a complete list of officers to the 
Department Secretary. Don’t forget to include your dues amount, who the membership chairman is and where the unit 
dues need to be mailed.  I am sure Jennifer, Department Secretary, will be sending something out in a future bulletin.     

Growing membership one member at a time, remember to be nice and kind to each other, showing your ALA 
Pride. Every member is part of the membership team and together we will succeed and continue to grow our wonderful 
organization, the American Legion Auxiliary. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Running for the Poppies 

Honoring our Veterans and Military 

All true to the Red, White and Blue 

Auxiliary members racing for membership 

Legionnaires, Auxiliary, Riders & Sons 

Eligible Members will want to be 

The American Legion Family 

 

Membership Team 

Diane Kennedy, Chair, kenndmk@yahoo.com (270)300-2110 cell 

April Stamper, Co-chair, alynne4869@gmail.com (859)743-8673 cell 

Edna Bland, Co-chair, sis.bland@gmail.com  (606)261-8321 cell 

Cindy Sturm, Co-chair, cindyxsturm@yahoo.com   (270)625-6258 cell 

Dee Schutz, Co-chair, deeschutz1@gmail.com   (502)338-3490 cell 

 

mailto:kenndmk@yahoo.com
mailto:sis.bland@gmail.com
mailto:cindyxsturm@yahoo.com
mailto:deeschutz1@gmail.com


 

  



Headquarters 
February 
 
 
 
 
 
Happy Valentines Day! 
 
In this mailing you will find the housing reservation form for the Spring Conference and the 
State Convention.  Please note the deadlines for making reservations.   
 
The National President will be attending our Spring Conference and it would be great if we 
have a crowd of Auxiliary members there. 
 
National has sent the second renewal notice.  Please do not hold membership. 
 
The Operating Assessments are due by March 31, 2019.   
$25.00   +   $0.25 per senior member 
 
 
Jennifer 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


